KINGWOOD TOWNSHIP
PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
October 1, 2014
7:00PM

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Ron Hartpence at 7:00P.M. Vice Chairman
Ron Hartpence read aloud the following:

NOTIFICATION REQUIREMENTS

Adequate notice of this meeting was provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings
Act and published in the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Courier News on January
9, 2014, and by telefaxing a copy of the notice to the Star Ledger, and the Express Times on
January 7, 2014. A copy of the notice was also posted in the Kingwood Township
Municipal Building and Post Office on January 7, 2014.

In order to ensure full public participation in this meeting, all members of these
committees, and also members of the public are requested to speak only when recognized
by the Chair so that there is no simultaneous discussion or over talk, and further, all
persons are requested to utilize the microphones which are provided for your use by the
Township. Your cooperation is appreciated.

Roll Call

Present Absent
Richard Dodds Eugene Hill
Ronald Hartpence Cheryl Salerno
David Hewitt 7:10 Michele Mauzerall
Heidi Diminick

Chuck Kolvites

Antimo Russano

Cynthia Niciecki

Jack Niciecki

Michael DeSapio

Sharon Lightner

Anthony Gioffre

Public Comments - Privilege of the Floor
Sharon Lightner came forward to let the Committee know that she will be running for the
Board of Education for the Del Val High School. She asked everyone for their support.

Horseshoe Bend Park Update
Horseshoe Bend Park Update — Richard Dodds
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Richard Dodds reviewed a benefit trail ride event, which took place at the Horseshoe Bend Park
on September 13", 2014. He stated that everything went well.

Letter and Donation of $200 from the Friends of the Horseshoe Bend Park

Richard Dodds noted that the organization donated $200 to the Parks and Recreation for the use
of the facility for their trail ride on September 13",

Richard Dodds reviewed the schedule of events for the Horseshoe Bend Park.
Calendar of Events Scheduled for the Horseshoe Bend Park:

October — Del Val Jr. Terriers — Cheerleading Practice
October —9,10,11 East Coast Silken Windhound Assoc.

Chairman David Hewitt arrived at the meeting at 7:10PM, and at that time took over the meeting,

Calendar of Events Scheduled for the Kingwood Park:
Oct 415" Annual Town Wide Yard Sale 8:00AM — 4:00PM

Oct 25" - Trunk or Treat — Kingwood Park 5:30PM
Dec 6™ - Annual Tree Lighting — Kingwood Park 4-5PM

New and Pending Business

Motion to Approve the Minutes of the September 3, 2014 Regular Meeting Minutes
for the Parks and Recreation Committee

It was moved by Richard Dodds, seconded by Chuck Kolvites and carried to approve the
September 3, 2014 Regular Parks and Recreation Meeting Minutes.

Comments: No comments or corrections.

Roll Call Vote: Aye - Dodds, Hewitt, Diminick, Kolvites, Russano,
J. Niciecki, DeSapio
Nay - None

Abstain - Hartpence, C. Niciecki
Absent - None

Motion to Approve Funds Paid to Ian White for Music Camp in the Amount of $30.00
for the month of September

It was moved by Ron Hartpence, seconded by Antimo Russano and carried to approve the
amount of $30.00 for the month of September 2014 to reimburse lan White for the Music Club at
the Kingwood School.
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New and Pending Business Continued

Roll Call Vote: Aye - Dodds, Hartpence, Hewitt, Diminick,
Kolvites, Russano, C. Niciecki, J.
Niciecki, DeSapio
Nay - None

Abstain - None
Absent - None

Motion to Pay King Vending LLC for Beverages in the Soda Machine at the Kingwood Park
In the Amount of $170.00

It was moved by Ron Hartpence, seconded by Heidi Diminick and carried to approve to pay
King Vending LLC for the Beverages purchased for the Kingwood Park soda machine.

Roll Call Vote: Aye - Dodds, Hartpence, Hewitt, Diminick,
Kolvites, Russano, J. Niciecki, C. Niciecki,
DeSapio
Nay - None

Abstain - None
Absent - None

FYT - Ordinance No. 18-03-2014 Amending Chapter 34 Recreation Commission and
Parks and Recreation Committee

Richard Dodds briefly reviewed. He explained that there is a more recent ordinance under

Chapter 34, which has been adopted for no overnight parking. Secretary Keller will provide the
updated ordinance for the next meeting,.

Old Business

Operations and Reports:  Buildings and Grounds

Report for the Month of September 2014 -From - Park Director’s Brenda and Jeffrey
Frischer

Park Director’s Brenda and Jeffrey Frischer reviewed their report and calendar for the month
of September. This report will be attached to the back of these minutes.

Calendar of Events for September and October
Classic Cycles LLC - Event at Kingwood Park Pavilion — Fee Pd. $75.00 and Insurance
Submitted for Sunday, September 28" from 9am — 4pm




4.

The Kingwood Park Directors reviewed the event of September 28" when the Classic Cycles

LLC organization used the Kingwood Park Facility. They stated that all went well and there
were a lot of people that attended.

Trunk or Treat — October 25™ — 5:30PM

Chairman David Hewitt reviewed the Trunk or Treat of October 25", 2014 at 5:30PM.
Secretary Keller noted that this flyer has been posted on the township website, the local post
office and is available in the municipal building.

Park and Recreation Accounts
Budget Account Reports -From Township CFO

Chairman David Hewitt reviewed the Park and Recreation budget account report with the
Committee Members.

In and Out Account Report
Chairman David Hewitt reviewed the report with the Committee Members,

Community Day Account — Review

Chairman David Hewitt reviewed the report with the Committee. It was noted that the
Parks and Recreation account shows that the township broke even. Richard Dodds noted
that the township even made a few extra dollars this year. Richard Dodds stated that this is
the first year the township is not in the negative after Community Day.

Old Fairview School House
Yoga Classes Every Wednesday 9-12pm

Bocce Update
Bocce Budget — Continued from Last Month
Bocce Hold Harmless Form — Update

Memo from Mary MacConnell/Township Committee

Chairman David Hewitt reviewed the memo from the Township Committee. He noted that a
hold harmless form is not required to be signed in order to play bocce at the Kingwood Park.

Antimo Russano stated that things will stay the way they are now.

There was a discussion regarding possibly purchasing tables for the Kingwood Park in the
future.
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Senior Picnic - 2015
Annual Fishing Derby — 2015

Community Day 2014 — September 20'" — Review of the Day

Ron Hartpence thanked everyone who volunteered and worked hard to make the day
happen.

Michael DeSapio stated that he feels that the day is too long. He explained that several
people suggested to him that Community Day should be shortened. He suggested that
maybe if it starts later in the day, then people will stay for the entire day and the fireworks.

The Committee discussed what went well and what would make the day be more successful.
Richard Dodds stated the chicken drop was a success and he gave suggestions for the pie
and watermelon eating contest. The Committee Members feel that it was a real success this
year and the public all had a great time.

There was a discussion regarding finding more businesses to sponsor the fireworks and
other events of the day. Richard Dodds noted this way we would be able to rent more rides,
which is a big hit with the children.

Richard Dodds reviewed pictures of the day over the projector.

Annual Yard Sale — Saturday, October 4" and Sunday, October 5™, 2014
Discuss Last Minute Details — (List and Map — Handed Out)

There was a brief discussion regarding how many people will be at the park setting up.
Secretary Keller explained there are approximately 10 people signed up for the park.

Senior Dinner

Kingwood Methodist Church- Dinner Scheduled for November 8th, 2014 on Saturday, at
12:00pm.

The Committee Members discussed the upcoming dinner and noted the letter needs to be

sent out in the next few weeks. Secretary Keller will be mailing them out the third week of
October.

Scheduled Subcommittee Meeting to Work on Community Day Planning
January 15", 2015 Start Planning Early

Donations
Donation of $85.00 from Betty and Bruce Donah for Use of the Kingwood Park Pavilion






